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Dear Editor,
I read with interest the article by Bayrami et al., reporting 

the predictive ability of drug use for subjects with attention 
deficit hyperactivity disorder (AdHd) symptoms (1). The tar-
get 361 subjects were sampled randomly from 5129 university 
students, and a cross-sectional survey was conducted by us-
ing a questionnaire. Recently, Lichtenstein et al. conducted a 
follow-up study to know the effect of medication for 25,656 
AdHd patients on criminality (2). They concluded that the 
use of medication for AdHd reduces significantly the risk 
criminality. These two surveys contain completely different 
population from the viewpoint on the severity of AdHd. Al-
though Bayrami et al. mentioned that there was a positive re-
lationship between AdHd symptoms and drug use, a further 
study is needed to make a finalconclusion. First, their study is 
a cross-sectional study, and cause-effect relationship cannot be 
defined. Second, the target subjects are composed mainly of 
healthy young population, and clinical diagnosis of AdHd has 
not been made. Third, Pearson's moment correlation coeffi-
cient using scores from the questionnaire on AdHd and addic-
tion acknowledgment scale score or Mac Andrew alcoholism 
scale scores showed under 0.4. This means that the relation-
ship is not so strong, although a significant relationship was 

observed. This fact was also clarified by the multiple regres-
sion analysis, which was presented in Tables 2 and 3. Adjusted 
square values of R (multiple correlation coefficients) were 
under 0.16, which meant that each explanation rate was under 
one-sixthof all the variance. Before describing the predictive 
ability as they conducted, I recommend to describe the charac-
teristics of the target university students. By this process, trace 
ability of their results by other researchers would improve. In 
anyway, there is a need for more studies to conclude the effect 
of AdHd symptoms on drug use including alcoholism. 
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